Planning guidelines for developers:

Facing up to the transport issues

During the summer of 2017, members of the Faversham Future Forum collated a set of principles they would like to see developers follow in their plans for new housing in and around Faversham.  The recommendations were approved by the Forum and submitted to the Town Council to raise with the planning authorities concerned.  More recently, in response to growing concern about recent development proposals together with the impact of traffic growth inside and outside the area, the group focussed specifically on traffic and transport issues, and the extent to which they were addressed in the County’s Design Guide.  The result was a set of five main guidelines that our group feel should be vigorously pursued by the County Council when assessing development proposals, in each case together with an indication of the particular section within the KCC Planning Guidelines to which they apply.  They were circulated for the meeting of the FFF on 3 September and subsequently amended by the drafting team.  The final version is set out below.
	1
	Vehicular traffic generated by a new development should not erode the environment, threaten people’s safety, or worsen congestion.  Since small traffic increases can have a disproportionate effect on a congested network, the impact should be assessed not in isolation but in conjunction with other schemes approved or in the pipeline. 

	Relevant to 'The value of good design', Section 1.6 Movements and Connections, and ‘Creating the Design’, Section 2.1.2: Movement Appraisal.

	2
	To prevent 'enclaves' of isolated housing, the layout should incorporate road and footway connections to neighbouring developments, and allow for connections to future developments around the perimeter.

	‘Creating the Design’, Section 2. 2: Generating the layout

	3
	By means of a comprehensive, joined-up network incorporating routes for buses, pedestrians and cyclists, the development should allow and indeed encourage residents to use modes of travel other than the car.  The network should provide safe crossings not only within the perimeter, but across potential barriers around the periphery such as busy traffic routes and rail lines.  

	‘Creating the Design’, Section 2.3: Designing for movement

	4
	Residential roads should be configured with a design speed of 20 mph.  Compliance should be encouraged with imaginative design rather than mandatory signs and road markings.


	‘Creating the Design’, Section 2. 2: Generating the layout

	5
	Developers should assess the impact of the traffic generated by the proposed development on the levels of exhaust pollution and other particulate emissions over the wider network, and adopt measures for mitigating any negative effects.  No development should be permitted to add to pollution on the wider network in places where existing levels are at or above the safe limits recognised by the World Health Organisation and the European Union.  
	 ‘Making It Happen’, Section on Sustainable Solutions
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